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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the  meeting of Honiton Town Council held at the Town Council offices, New Street, Honiton on Monday the Fourteenth of September 2009

Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr M R Allen




Cllr Miss V Ash*    ** (Mayor)

Cllr J J Ayres*




Cllr R E Coombs*

Cllr A B Boom*




Cllr J P Corke*

Cllr P J Fleming*



Cllr R A Farnham

Cllr M McGuire*




Cllr D Foster

Cllr M J Teare*




Cllr Mrs S Groves







Cllr Mrs V A Howard*

*
Trained in Power of Wellbeing

** 
Also District Councillor

In Attendance

Cllr P Diviani
Devon County Council

The period of prayer before the meeting commenced was led by Mr Andy Cottingham.

513.
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Casson (P); Cllr Halse (P); Cllr Morgan (P); Cllr Whitlock (representing HTC at EDDC meeting)

514.
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda

Cllr Ash - Honiton Community Complex (agenda item 11) (P)

Cllr Boom - Honiton Community Complex (agenda item 11)

Cllr Coombs - Millennium Green (agenda item 12) (P); Roundball Wood (agenda item 13) (P)

Cllr Corke - Millennium Green (agenda item 12) (P)

Cllr Fleming - Honiton Community Complex (agenda item 11) (P)

Cllr Teare - Honiton Community Complex (agenda item 11) (P)

515.
To receive and confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Council meeting held on 10 August 2009

The minutes having been circulated prior to the meeting were approved and signed as a true record.

516.
To receive the police report

PC Atyeo submitted the crime figures for the past month which showed 69 recordable offences against 71 in the same period last year. He advised Members of the actions being taken to address the nuisance caused by “boy racers” in Honiton streets and car parks. 

In response to a question, PC Atyeo advised that the 7 thefts from motor vehicles included a cluster of 4 vehicles.

In response to a question from the Chair of Planning, PC Atyeo advised that the police were currently prioritising the parking situation in Oaklea together with the problem of youth drinking in the same area. He further advised that the police could take no action unless an obstruction was being caused by parking.

517.
To receive reports from County and District Councillors

Cllr Diviani advised of the recent successful appeal by EDDC Environmental Health officers with regard to noise at Smeatharpe; this had resulted in performance being restricted to 7 days a year including practice sessions.
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Cllr Diviani further advised that he had had some success regarding the dropped kerbs requested by Cllr Whitlock and that this had been reported back to Cllr Whitlock.

Cllr Diviani advised that he had sent information to the Clerk regarding the removal of a post box and that this needed to be pursued by the Town Council.

In response to a question, Cllr Diviani agreed that he would speak with the St Michael’s ward Devon County Councillor regarding her absence from Town Council meetings but advised that she had sent her apologies and that he was happy to cover both parts of Honiton in her absence.

Cllr Ash advised that she would be attending an EDDC seminar on affordable housing. She further advised that she and the Clerk had attended a meeting at EDDC to discuss parking issues in the town; this had been part of a series of meetings held between EDDC and town councils and would result in a report to committee at EDDC.

518.
Public Question Time

None received.

519.
Mayor’s Announcements

The Mayor reported that she, the Clerk and Cllr Casson had visited Mr Terry Farebrother to make a presentation of a citation and Town Council plaque. She was pleased to report that Mr Farebrother was making good progress and had been delighted at the honour of being the recipient of a plaque.

The Mayor further reported that she had recently received compliments from a market trader regarding the improvements being made by the Town Council; she praised the amount of work that had been achieved by Cllr Casson and the Clerk with regard to the street market.

520.
Correspondence received

Correspondence received from 11 August to 7 September 2009 

Devon County Council

1.
Correspondence from Cllr Diviani re withdrawal of bus service 683

2.
Correspondence from Cllr Diviani re County Council Cabinet meeting re Honiton Eastern Bypass

East Devon District Council

3.
The Knowledge Issues 14, 15, 16

4.
Copy correspondence between EDDC and St Paul’s Church re Mackarness Hall

5.
Invitation to Annual Meeting of Parish Councils 3 November 2009

Meetings

6.
Forward Plan 1 September to 31 December 2009

7.
Agenda and papers for Executive Board 2 September 2009

8.
Agenda and papers for Overview/Scrutiny Committee 3 September 2009 (includes review of work at St Paul’s Heathpark)

9.
Agenda and papers for Housing Review Board 10 September 2009

Others

10.
Correspondence from Senior Council re “Celebrating Juanita”
11.
Ebulletin from NALC x 2

12.
VIVA - East Devon CVS newsletter August 2009

13.
Notification of CAPC AGM 26 September 2009

14.
Financial information from Honiton TIC

15.
Rural Devon Profile - Devon Strategic Partnership

16.
DAPC Newsletter Sept/Oct 2009
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17.
Government Opportunities September 2009

18.
Annual Report A30/A35 (Connect Roads)

19.
RH&Express August 2009

20.
Notification from InterRoute re overnight resurfacing at Rawridge Hill 27 September

21.
Devon and Somerset Fire & Rescue Service - Home Alone Campaign

22.
Correspondence from a resident re Honiton Post Office

23.
Community Council for Devon 2008-2009

24.
Village Green September 2009

25.
Local Councils Update September 2009

The Clerk drew attention to item 4; the Town Council had organised a meeting between East Devon District Council and St Paul’s church regarding the future of the Mackarness Hall. As a result, East Devon District Council had agreed to carry out refurbishments and redecoration together with a disabled toilet and improvements to the kitchen. All work would be carried out before the hall was handed back to St Paul’s at the end of March 2010.

The Clerk asked all Members to let her know if they wished to attend the Annual Meeting referred to in (5).

The Mayor drew attention to item 15 which included useful information on the profile of the area.

Cllr Howard advised that she wished to attend the DAPC AGM under item (13)

Late Correspondence 8 - 14 September 2009

Devon County Council

a)
In Touch September 2009

East Devon District Council

b)
Notification of Annual Meeting of Town Councils 27 October 2009

c)
The Knowledge 11 September

d)
Agenda, minutes and papers for Overview/Scrutiny - Communities committee meeting 16 September

e)
Agenda, minutes and papers for Joint Meeting of the Housing Review Board & the Tenant and 
Leaseholder Customer Panel 21 September

Other

f)
Notification of vacancy on DAPC County Committee

g)
Agenda for Honiton & District Carnival meeting 27 September

h)
Correspondence from Mr Terry Farebrother thanking the Council for his presentation and citation

i)
Agenda for Honiton Twinning Association 11 September

The Clerk asked all Members to let her know if they wished to attend the Annual Meeting under item (b)  or 

to put their names forward for the DAPC under item (f)

521.
To approve lists of cheques

THE COUNCIL RESOLVED that list of cheques raised in July 2009 at page 178 for £8983.97 and in August 2009 at 179 for £11495.52 had been circulated prior to the meeting be approved. 

522.
To review the service provided by Honiton Post Office

The Mayor raised concerns about the current service levels at Honiton Post Office and referred also to correspondence received from a resident on the same matter. THE COUNCIL RESOLVED that its concerns should be raised with

The local manager (subject to his availability to speak with organisations as well as individuals)

The Post Office champion at East Devon District Council

The Locality & Strategy Officer at Devon County Council

The MP for Tiverton & Honiton

Signed Chair
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and be subsequently reported back to the Council meeting for discussion. 

Cllr Diviani left the meeting

523.
To discuss progress with Honiton Community Complex

A briefing paper had been circulated prior to the meeting and this was noted. Cllr Teare outlined progress made by the working group following the approval by the Council to progress this project. An amendment to the first recommendation - that the Council did not accept the declaration that Honiton Town Council should own and manage the community complex until the revised business plan had been presented to and assessed by the Council - was proposed and seconded.  Cllr Coombs asked for a recorded vote which was taken as follows

	Councillor
	For
	Against
	Abstain

	Allen
	(
	
	

	Ash
	
	
	(

	Ayres
	(
	
	

	Boom
	
	(
	

	Coombs
	(
	
	

	Corke
	(
	
	

	Farnham
	(
	
	

	Fleming
	
	
	(

	Foster
	
	(
	

	Groves
	
	(
	

	Howard
	(
	
	

	McGuire
	
	(
	

	Teare
	
	(
	


The motion was carried and RESOLVED.
The Clerk advised that the business plan was in final draft but she was awaiting some details to complete it. It would be available by the end of October. 

Cllr Coombs stated that he appreciated the amount of work that had been done by the working group but he felt that steps should be taken to ensure that the Honiton Community Complex Association become more active.

Cllr Teare left the meeting

524.
To receive a report on the Millennium Green

A report had been circulated following a recent meeting with the Millennium Green Trustees. THE COUNCIL RESOLVED that the agreed actions in the notes of the meeting dated 13 August be approved. 

Signed Chair
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525.
To receive a report on progress at Roundball Wood

A report from the Lead Warden had been circulated and was noted.

526.
To agree projects under the Power of Wellbeing

THE COUNCIL RESOLVED that, following agreement on 13 July 2009 that the Council had satisfied the conditions of eligibility, the Council make use of the Power of Wellbeing to take forward the following ongoing projects

Provision of grants to local organisations and individuals to benefit Honiton where their operation falls outside other Town Council powers

Management and development of Honiton Street Market

These projects meet

Devon Sustainable Community Strategy - Creating the conditions to enable Devon to have a strong and growing economy, and ensuring maximum opportunities are available for everyone to contribute to and benefit from it

East Devon Sustainable Community Plan - Culture and Leisure in East Devon; Economic Development

The Clerk confirmed that full details of the Power of Wellbeing plus these two projects would be contained in the Talk of the Town for September.

527.
To receive reports from Members with Special Responsibilities

Cllr Howard - Twinning Association

Cllr Howard had been unable to attend the recent meeting but understood that everything was progressing well.

Cllr Foster - Youth Council

Cllr Foster reminded Members that the under 18s night would be taking place on Friday.

Cllr Corke - Honiton Festival

Cllr Corke had circulated a report and advised that the Mayor had agreed to attend the opening evening concert on an official engagement.

Cllr Boom - The Glen

Cllr Boom and the Clerk had recently met with the new head teacher at Honiton Community College and the Clerk would shortly be preparing a report.

The youth club members had carried out work in The Glen in the summer holidays and certificates would be presented at the October Town Council meeting.

Cllr Boom - Allhallows Trust

Cllr Boom advised that the Trust is currently looking at need and considering returning to concentrating on educational needs. Cllr Boom had joined the committee discussing this, which could lead to a major development supporting young people in the town.

528.
Close of Meeting

The Mayor closed the meeting at 8.30pm

Signed Chair
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